

Senator Steve Huffman 5th District House Health Committee December 10, 2019 Senate Bill 97

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Manning, Ranking Member Boyd, and members of the House Health Committee, thank you for allowing me to provide sponsor testimony today on Senate Bill 97.

Senate Bill 97 would repeal the current healthcare price transparency provision in the Ohio Revised Code and implement a new system that will be more workable for providers and beneficial to patients. Price transparency has been a major topic in discussions to reduce health care costs across the nation. Similar to any other transaction, a consumer wants to know what they should anticipate paying for a service or product. While the healthcare industry and the pricing of services are certainly complex, patients deserve to have information regarding their care readily available to them.

The price transparency language currently in code was passed by the Legislature in June of 2015 as part of the BWC budget. It was recently ruled unconstitutional by the court in Williams County. It has been almost four years since its passage, and price transparency has yet to be implemented in Ohio. This legislation seeks to address those concerns while still providing patients with price estimates and information regarding anticipated out-of-pocket costs. Nearly everyone in healthcare, including policymakers and consumers, agree we need health transparency in some fashion.

Senate Bill 97 would require a hospital, upon request, to give a "good faith" cost estimate of a service or procedure that is scheduled at least seven days in advance. The cost estimate requirement does not extend to any individual healthcare providers; hospitals are the only entity required to provide cost estimates to the consumers who request them. This estimate will include the amount the provider expects to receive as payment from the health plan, the amount that the patient will be required to pay, and (if applicable) notification that a provider is out of network for the patient. If the scheduled service requires a prior authorization, then the responsibility will shift to the insurer to provide a cost estimate (in writing) directly to the patient or the patient's representative once the prior authorization request is approved.

Senate Bill 97 also requires hospitals to publish the list of standard charges for procedures on their websites, which will ensure prices are accessible and understandable to the public. These lists must be updated in accordance with federal law.

This legislation was created in light of the issues with the current transparency section of the code. By clarifying what the insurer and hospital must provide to the patient and utilizing the prior authorization process, I believe that this language will be much more enforceable for stakeholders while still greatly benefiting patients.

Senate Bill 97 will ensure that all patients: both insured and uninsured, will have the opportunity to request and review what their medical procedures will cost. Transparency is an essential component for empowering patients to make wise decisions regarding their care. As healthcare costs continue to rise and Ohio looks for ways to reduce costs and make meaningful reforms to the industry, we must implement common-sense policies to benefit patients.

This legislation passed the Senate unanimously and received support from stakeholders such as the Ohio Hospital Association, the Ohio State Medical Association, and several others. I believe it will truly make a difference for patients and establish Ohio as a leader for healthcare price transparency in the nation. Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony to you today, and I am happy to answer any questions you may have.